

No.VC:MDU: 81 09.02.2015

Dear President/Chairman/Director/Principal.

I have paid surprise visits to some Colleges of Education. During these visits, it has been noticed that the colleges are not serious in holding regular classes. The attendance of students is very thin, rather it is very dismal. Record of attendance of students is not being maintained properly. The Directors / Principals appointed also seem to be on paper as they are never available. There is also lack of teaching staff. It appears that most of the colleges have engaged teachers only on papers. All this gives very poor impression about the Colleges of Education which also brings bad name to the University.

I am writing this letter to you to improve the working of your college and ensure that the teaching of students is proper and staff as per the norms of the University and the NCTE is available in your college. The colleges found lacking in this regard will be dealt severely and invite disciplinary action, including disaffiliation of the college. I hope you will take the matter seriously and will make it a point that students and teachers are present, classes are regularly held and also record of attendance is properly maintained.

With best wishes,

Yours Sincerely Chary (H. S. CHAHAL) 9/2/U

- All the President / Chairman, College of Education
- All the Principals, Colleges of Education